
Augustine BAND OF CAHUILLA INDIANS 
84-001 AVENUE 54 COACHELLA, CA 92236 | T: 760-398-4722 F: 760-369-7161

TRIBAL CHAIRPERSON: AMANDA AUGUSTINE TRIBAL TREASURER: William Vance 

TRIBAL COUNCIL MEMBER: RONNIE VANCE 

Date: 05/28/2024 

Dear: Dominique Camps 
Associate Planner 

SUBJECT: General Plan Amendment 24-001 (APN 670-130-014 and -015)

Thank you for the opportunity to offer input concerning the development of the above-identified project. 
We appreciate your sensitivity to the cultural resources that may be impacted by your project and the 
importance of these cultural resources to the Native American peoples that have occupied the land 
surrounding the area of your project for thousands of years. Unfortunately, increased development and 
lack of sensitivity to cultural resources have resulted in many significant cultural resources being 
destroyed or substantially altered and impacted. Your invitation to consult on this project is greatly 
appreciated. 

At this time, we are unaware of specific cultural resources that may be affected by the proposed project, 
however, in the event, you should discover any cultural resources during the development of this project 
please contact our office immediately for further evaluation. 

Very truly yours, 

Jacobia Kirksey 
Jacobia Kirksey, Tribal Operations Specialist 
Augustine Band of Cahuilla Indians 



03-007-2020-001

Dear  Dominique Camps,

The Agua Caliente Band of Cahuilla Indians (ACBCI) appreciates your efforts to include the 

Tribal Historic Preservation Office (THPO) in the Mountain View Estates project. We have 

reviewed the documents and have the following comments: 

[VIA EMAIL TO:dcamps@cathedralcity.gov]

City of Cathedral City

 Dominique Camps

68700 Avenida Lalo Guerrero

Cathedral City, CA Y92234

July 10, 2024

Re: Tribal Consultation Pursuant to SB18 General Plan Amendment 24-001 (APN 670-

130-014 and -015), City of Cathedral City

Again, the Agua Caliente appreciates your interest in our cultural heritage. If you have questions 

or require additional information, please call me at (760) 883-1137. You may also email me at 

ACBCI-THPO@aguacaliente.net.

Cordially,

Luz Salazar

Cultural Resources Analyst

Tribal Historic Preservation Office

 AGUA CALIENTE BAND

OF CAHUILLA INDIANS

0 *Formal government to government consultation under California Senate Bill 18 

(SB-18).

# * Please review the comments made on the ISMND.

# * Please add into the mitigation measures that landowner will relinquish ownership 

of all cultural resources.

# * An Agua monitor needs to be on-site during all initial ground disturbing activities.

# * There are Tribal Cultural Resources within a mile radius from the project site.



Dear  Dominique Camps,

The Agua Caliente Band of Cahuilla Indians (ACBCI) appreciates your efforts to include the 

Tribal Historic Preservation Office (THPO) in the GPA 24-01 project. The project area is not 

located within the boundaries of the ACBCI Reservation. However, it is within the Tribe’s 

Traditional Use Area.  For this reason, the ACBCI THPO requests the following:

[VIA EMAIL TO:dcamps@cathedralcity.gov]

City of Cathedral City

 Dominique Camps

68700 Avenida Lalo Guerrero

Cathedral City, CA Y92234

July 16, 2024

Re: Tribal Consultation Pursuant to SB18 General Plan Amendment 24-001 (APN 670-

130-014 and -015), City of Cathedral City

Again, the Agua Caliente appreciates your interest in our cultural heritage. If you have questions 

or require additional information, please call me at (760) 883-1137. You may also email me at 

ACBCI-THPO@aguacaliente.net.

Cordially,

Luz Salazar

Cultural Resources Analyst

Tribal Historic Preservation Office

 AGUA CALIENTE BAND

OF CAHUILLA INDIANS

03-007-2024-003

*At this time the concerns of the ACBCI THPO have been addressed and proper 

mitigation measures have been proposed to ensure the protection of tribal cultural 

resouces. This letter shall conclude our consultation efforts under SB 18.




